
 

 
 

Beaufort County Solid Waste and Recycling Board 
Meeting 

Thursday December 14, 2000 
2:00 p.m., Public Works Conference Room 

 
Attendees:    
  Mr. Earl Dietz, Vice-Chairman and District 8 Representative 
  Mr. Robert Washington, District 5 Representative 
  Mrs. Carol Murphy, District 6 Representative 

Mr. Gordon Bowers, District 7 Representative 
  Mr. Brad Woods, MCRD Liaison 

Mr. Eddie Bellamy, Solid Waste and Recycling Superintendent 
Mr. Chris Eversmann, Public Works Director 

 
Absentees:  

Mr. Frank Glover, District 1 Representative 
Mr. Al Mascaro, District 2 Representative 
Mr. John Present, District 3 Representative 
Mr. Gordon Burke, District 4 Representative 

  Mr. James Williams, MCAS Liaison 
Mr. Leland McCormack, DHEC Liaison 
Mrs. Jennifer Tuckwiller, Administration Manager 
 

  
 
$ Mr. Dietz called the meeting to order.  
 
$ Minutes from the November 16, 2000, meeting were reviewed and approved. 
 
• Mr Bellamy provided a presentation on the reports for the month of October, 2000. Mr. 

Bellamy commented that the packer truck operation is going well. The SWR Division 
appears to be saving between 10% –15% on hauling costs due to the increased operations.  

 
• Mr. Bellamy updated the Board on the Composting / Mulching RFP process. Grind-All is 

making arrangements for an office, power, outside lighting, etc. to set up the sites at the 
Shanklin and Simmonsville sites. Grind-All hopes to start taking County yard waste 
sometime in January 2001. 

 
• A 2001 meeting schedule was distributed for review; the schedule was approved for calendar 

year 2001. 
 
• Mr. Bellamy reported that the method for collecting white goods at the Bluffton DOC will be 



 

 
 

changing in the near future. Walterboro Recycling is going to eliminate the pile of white 
goods currently at the Bluffton DOC. Once the pile is gone, white goods will be collected in 
a tractor trailer. The white goods will be dropped off by citizens, and the packer truck or 
loader from Roads and Drainage (South) will load the white goods into the trailer. This will 
keep the area from becoming unsightly. 

 
• Mr. Bellamy reminded the Board that the next meeting will be Thursday, January 18, 2000 at 

2:00 pm in the Conference Room. 
 
$ Mr. Dietz adjourned the meeting. 
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